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Re: Protocol 812983 - Evaluation of NIDA Substance Abuse doc.com Module
Dear Ms. Davis:

Under the regulations at 45 CFR 46.117(¢)(2), an IRB may waive the requirement for the investigator to
obtain a signed consent form when the IRB determines that the research presents no more than minimal
risk of harm to subjects and involves no procedures for which written consent is normally required
outside of the research context.

The purpose of the proposed study is to evaluate the efficacy of a novel online educational tool. The basic
hypothesis to be tested is that health care providers (resident physicians or medical students) who
complete this educational module will have more knowledge of about substance use disorders, more
positive attitudes towards patients with substance use disorders, and more confidence in their
communication skills with patients with substance use disorders compared with a group of health care
providers who do not complete the module.

The IRB determined that this study does not pose more than minimal risks to the health care providers
participating in the study and the IRB also determined that this study is eligible for a waiver of
decumentation of informed consent under 46 CFR 47,117,

In cases in which the documentation requirement is waived, 45 CFR 46.117 also states that the IRB may
require the investigator to provide subjects with a written statement regarding the research. We think that
a written statement is appropriate for this study. A consent form without a signature line may serve as the
written statement regarding the research. The IRB will need to review and approve the written statement
prior to approval.

[ am available by telephone or e-mail if you have additional questions about the regulatory requirements
for a waiver of document provisions of the regulations or the Penn IRB’s practices and policies regarding
waivers. My e-mail address is yhiggins@upenn.edu. My cell phone number 1s 215-520-1121.
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